
WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual General Parish Council Meeting held on 8 May 2014
Present  Cllrs: J Anderson, R Chitty, D Coles, S Crumpler ,P Hollox, J Morton, P Smith (Chair), G Spicer,
Clerk – S Goodwin                                                                    Two members of the public 
14/14 Appoint Chair and Vice-Chair

Cllr Smith was nominated as Chairman and accepted appointment after unanimous agreement

Cllr Spicer was nominated as Vice-Chair and accepted appointment after unanimous agreement
15/14 Apologies for absence
Cllr. B Dent, Cllr Hopkins (BC) and Cllr Long (CC)
16/14 Minutes of the meeting held on 10 April
Having been circulated previously, it was proposed and accepted that the minutes be agreed subject to January being changed to March in item 2/14
17/14 Declarations of Interest and Dispensation Requests

None
18/14 Public Speaking

None
19/14 Matters Arising

None
20/14 Correspondence
None

21/14 
Appoint Representative
Cllr Chitty to continue as Village Hall Representative

Cllr Smith to continue as SNAP Representative
22/14  
Highways
List of highway repairs given to clerk to be passed to Highways.  No information received yet regarding new VAS awarded as part of Parish Partnership Scheme 2014
23/14 
Speedwatch
Cllr Smith will be unable to assist in the speedwatch team for a while.  Cllr.Chitty to be main contact.  Clerk to establish if more volunteers can be trained by police.  Chair to pass contact details to Cllr Chitty and clerk
24/14 
Allotments
a
Several councilors had inspected roadways and concluded that a 4 wheel drive vehicle could access furthest plots.   P Savory to be reminded that shelter must be put up.  After discussion it was agreed that all existing tenants should be written to and informed that PC is seeking change of use for land and if this is granted, tenants will be given a years notice as from 1 January 2015.  


Prop.- Cllr Morton
2nd – Cllr Coles
Agreed

Clerk had received a letter from Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) requesting more information including proposed use of land.  Discussion took place and it was agreed that use of land for solar farm to bring income to the village is to be investigated primarily, second choice is to sell it  and third suggestion to rent it for farming.
b 
It was agreed that although it was not minuted in last years rent review it had been the PC intention to increase rents by 5% each year.  New rent as from 1 January 2015 is to be £52.50 per plot per annum


Prop.- Cllr Coles

2nd – Cllr Spicer
Agreed
25/14 Parish Plan 

Draft document is now ready for proof reading after which it will be sent to BC for printing.  Copies can then be delivered to all households and the PC after which PC can discuss contents and decide which matters it is able to assist with.  It was pointed out and agreed that this will need to be a community venture if it is to succeed.
26/14 Councillors Register of Interest

Councillors completed forms stating whether any changes need be made to their Registers of Interest and returned them to the clerk 
27/14 Cemetery

Following a request for information, clerk sought advice as to whether stone plaque could be used on a grave instead of a memorial.  Same size as ashes interment plaque.  It was agreed that this would be permissible as it would not cause any maintenance problems and should be charged at same rate as interment plaque

28/14 Tenders
Formation of a policy for considering tenders was discussed and it was agreed that PC should continue in its principles of seeking 3 quotes where possible and choosing on Best Value for Money approach not necessarily the cheapest

29/14 Planning 

a
14/00378/F  Proposed workshop and log store at The Walnuts, Stow Road. recommend refusal of the above application on the following grounds

i    The building is too large for domestic use and of whatever size, should be sited as far away from any neighbouring properties as possible

ii    Sound proofing should be sufficient that no noise carries from the building at any time.

iii    Concern was expressed that this building could later be used for business use 

iv    Appropriateness of access through the garage was questioned

b
14/00467/F Rear extension to 48 Mill Road  Supported as it is in keeping with the area
c 
Land adjacent to Holley House.  Senior planning officer has advised owner that planning permission is required for a change of use from agricultural land to either moto-cross trak or for equestrianism
Planning application 14/00088/F Concern was raised that there appears to be an outer skin being built around the original barn building some distance from original walls with the intention of inners walls being demolished?  It was thought that it was a conversion not a rebuild in the planning application.  Also it was thought that fresh footings are being dug not in accordance with plans.  Clerk to write to request a site visit from planning officer or enforcement officer to ensure planning permission is being adhered to
30/14 
Finance 
a
Subject to amending assets list to include two telephone kiosks and seeking explanation for difference in prospective allotment rental and received allotment rental, it was agreed to accept accounts for 2013-2014

b
Completed annual governance statement 2013/2014

c
Received internal auditors report, which complimented PC on being well run and having a competent clerk.  

d
Accepted accounts to May 1st

e
Considered renewal and agreement to 3 year contract for PC insurance. Agreed that renewal should take place with Aviva and that 3 year contract should be entered into as this means only inflationary increases for 3 years and 5% discount on current premium

f
Agree cheques to be signed and payments to be made

31/14 
Councillors Concerns and agenda items
Dog sign for playing field to be on agenda
32/14 Date of meeting

Next meeting – 12 June  Cllr Coles to check accounts before June, July and September meetings
Meeting closed 9.05 pm
Chairman
……………………………….
Date
………………………
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